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December 16, 2016 

Honorable Judith T. Won Pat, Ed.D. 
Speaker of the Thirty-third Guam Legislature 
155 Hesler Place 
Hagatna, Guam 96910 

Dear Madam Speaker, 

Those who have wanted to see senatorial salaries lowered will not be happy with my decision 
today. I beg their pardon with all humility, for I am returning Bill No. 201-33 (enclosed) with these 
objections, signifying my veto. This is one of those days, when what may be popular is not 
synonymous with what is right. For those with pitchforks and torches, ready to tum the Legislature 
into the Bastile, I ask that we make way for reason, understanding that though individual senators may 
at times test our patience, we gain nothing by tearing down our institutions. We are, after all, talking 
about the House of the People. 

I am arguably the Legislature's staunchest critic. By logical deduction, if I have some reason 
to defend the Legislature, they must be good reasons. I list them below. 

·-o 
::ii:: 

First and foremost, I have been steadfast against violating the Hay Plan and the work of the 
human resources professionals. Their methods and reasoning qualified and quantified a salary increase 
for senators. I did not choose this salary level out of thin air. The 32"d Guam Legislature did not make "?.' 
it up. It is part and parcel to the complete Competitive Wage Study. If we tinker with one piece for .r:: 
any reason other than to respond to unanticipated market forces, we will be opening a Pandora's Box. 1:0 

My second reason for vetoing this bill is that I'm not the person who should be deciding your 
pay. I'm not your boss; the constitutional separation of powers is very clear about that. Your boss 
already spoke on this issue, having done an evaluation of you and others who sought your job very 
recently, on November 9. The people chose who they believed should work for them in the 
Legislature at a salary of$85,000 per year. They chose from a field of highly qualified and high 
caliber professionals. I dare to say it is no coincidence the increase in qualified candidates in the 2016 
elections for senators and mayors happened as the salary level was raised. This was exactly the 
purpose of the Competitive Wage Study - to attract the best candidates to serve the public in the 
classified service, the unclassified service, and elective office. 

If you want to make your boss happy, my advice to you is to drop the political divisions that 
the people are so dam tired of, and show them you're working hard for your salary. 

My third reason for vetoing this bill is complimentary to my second reason; I don't have any 
business lowering your salary, but you do. Like Ray, the senior staff, the Cabinet, and I did during a f\.,, 
true fiscal crisis in 2011 and 2012, we voluntarily cut our pay and donated the proceeds to tax refunds. r·0 
We didn't need the Legislature's approval. If you feel strongly about cutting your pay, you don't need <;$)/ 
my approval. Just fill out the form at the Legislature's fiscal office and your pay will be cut But, if l N 
may come to your defense; I ask that before you take such an action you consider two things. The first 
is that, as an elected official, the decisions you make in your capacity no longer are just about you. 
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